
SUPERINTENDENT’S 
PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 

MINUTES March 16, 2022 

The purpose of the Superintendent Parent Advisory Committee (SPAC) was shared. Parents are selected from 
various committees at each school sites to provide the Superintendent with information from the community and 
provide accurate information regarding district activities to the community. Members of this committee should share 
out all information from the meeting with their respective committees and school communities. 

• Welcome and Introductions by Dr. Sam Buenrostro, Superintendent
o Board Member Lisa Marroquin was introduced.

• Superintendents Updates
o Dr. Buenrostro reaffirmed that Board Members do listen to all constituents regarding concerns for safety 

and mask mandates.
o Masks are no longer required in the classroom per state guidelines
o COVID rates are currently low in the Community.
o Use of technology is a positive gain from the pandemic. CNUSD students now have access to 

technology more than ever before.

o District Recognitions
 Roosevelt HS Band was showcased in Fresno – This is a high honor
 CIF Girls Basketball Championship awarded to Santiago HS
 CIF Girls Wrestling Championship awarded to Corona HS
 Three CIF Championships Awarded to Centennial HS – Boys’ Wrestling, Girls Water Polo, and 

Boys’ Basketball.  The Boys Basketball team won the State Championship and are ranked 
number 2 in the Nation.

 Promotions for 6th – 8th grade will be held in person on campus for 2022.
 High Schools will have in person Graduations either on their school site fields (Corona & 

Norco) or in arenas for the larger schools (Centennial, Roosevelt & Santiago)

o Ed. Services Updates by Lisa Simon
 Full day Kinder to start 22/23
 A strong robust Summer School is scheduled for Summer 2022 (2 Sessions).

• High School Summer Locations: Roosevelt HS, Centennial HS, and Corona HS which 
will be held at Lee V. Pollard HS due to construction on their site

• K-8 Summer School locations will be announced soon.

• Strategic Plan by Dr. Charla Capps
 The LCAP and Strategic Plan process and purpose was explained
 The community was surveyed, and the community expressed that academic excellence, student 

wellbeing, equity, and governance were the most important topics.
 The group was informed on how data is used to establish the LCAP Process and how data 

influences the LCAP Goals.



 The group was informed that the LCAP Advisory Committee, the Superintendents Advisory 
Committee, District English Learners Advisory Committee, the Community Advisory 
Committee, and CNUSD students are consulted to give input on the LCAP.  

 An community survey will be launched soon regarding the LCAP. 
 The three LCAP Goals were outlined and how they relate to the CNUSD Strategic Plan was 

explained.  
 Instructions for break-out rooms and Padlet feedback were shared. 
 Members joined break-out rooms for collaboration and to post Padlet comments. 
 Dr. Sam Buenrostro finished the meeting with closing words and commendations for the 

valuable parent input.  
 

• Meeting Closed  
 
 
Attendees: 
Paul Chung – Centennial HS 
Elizabeth Carillo – Foothill Elementary 
Terry Squires – Vicentia Elementary 
Mary Mendez – JFK Middle College  
Susan Griffin – Todd Academy 
Lisa Hyde – Susan B. Anthony Elementary 
Alice Hibbard – Raney Intermediate 
Ashlee Caira – Eisenhower Elementary 
Eva Orr – George Washington Elementary School 
Sandy Sullivan – Santiago HS 
Isabel Torres – Corona HS 
Jami Merchant – Garretson Elementary 
Dr. Kaneesha Tarrant – Clara Barton Elementary 
Sonja Burns – Rondo Elementary  
Gary Ringrose -  Riverview 
Deena White – Todd Academy 
Jennifer Madrigal – Sierra Vista Elementary 
Howard Feng – Rondo Elementary 
Bree Vanegas – Prado View Elementary 
Alexander Medina – Foothill Elementary 
Dionisia Arreygue – Corona HS 
Talya Sloan – Dr. Augustine Ramirez Intermediate School 
Corie Saunders – Temescal Valley Elementary 
Alice Hibbard – Letha Raney Intermediate 
Anna Coriddi-Meza – Santiago HS 
Natasha Niesen – Norco HS 
Amber Valencia – Prado View Elementary 
Deborah Dykes – Garretson Elementary 
Theresa Noble – El Cerrito 
Dr. Sam Buenrostro – Superintendent, CNUSD 
Elizabeth Marroquin – School Board President, CNUSD 
Dr. Lisa Simon – Deputy Superintendent, CNUSD 
Dr. Charla Capps – Administrative Director, CNUSD 
Dr. Sabrina Kaspar – Director, CNUSD  
Dr. Jennifer Bourgeois – Director, CNUSD 
Dr. Pablo Sanchez – Administrative Director, CNUSD 


